Minutes of the Patient Reference Group, Hoyland Medical Practice

Wednesday 13th January 2016 at 2pm

Present:

Jackie Carr

Practice Manager
John Gessler

Chair
Frank Skorrow

Patient Representative

Peter Rochford
New Member
Irene Mack

Patient Representative

Lynne Craven

New Member
Jane Macaulay

Patient Representative

Sylvia Soar

Patient Representative

Albert Paget

Patient Representative

Apologies: 

Joanne Stewart
Deputy Chair
Tony Marshall

Secretary

Welcome 

JG welcomed everyone to the meeting of the Patient Reference Group.  The two new members were welcomed and the chair ran through the Terms of Reference of PRG and explained how the meetings were run. It appeared that several existing members did not have copies of the Terms of Reference – JG and Jackie Carr to arrange for copies to be circulated and placed on the Practice website.

Re-election of Chair, Deputy Chair, Secretary and Treasurer

Jackie chaired the meeting while the posts of Chair, Deputy Chair, Secretary and Treasurer were discussed. John Gessler was proposed, seconded and elected and rechaired the meeting. The posts of Deputy Chair, Secretary and Treasurer were left open for the time being but could be filled in the future.
Welcomes continued.

Lynne reminded the chair that introductions would be useful and so the members introduced themselves. Frank pointed out that he did not have a printed copy of the agenda – he has now been moved onto the list of people receiving printed copies.
Minutes of previous Meetings
Due to the last meeting overrunning the minutes of the 11th November were discussed followed by discussion of the minutes of the 14th October meeting.
Minutes of Meeting Wednesday 11th November 2015
The Minutes of the last meeting on 11th November 2015 were discussed. There were two small amendments to the minutes which were accepted by the group. The minutes were then accepted.

Minutes of Meeting Wednesday 14h October 2015
It was pointed out that some members had left before the end of the meeting and some comments minuted were not representative of the feeling of the group as a whole. It was agreed that one sentence should be removed then the minutes could be accepted. 

Jackie will update the website with updated minutes.
As some of the comments were around locum GPs, Lynne wanted to add a vote of confidence for locums; she reported very good experiences with locums at the practice. Jackie informed the group that she was working hard to get more GPs to become permanent members of the practice.
District Nurses

This discuss led to Sylvia reporting good experiences with the District Nurse Service and Telehealth. This not only avoided the need for some visits to the Surgery, it also gave reassurance that a medical condition was being monitored in the home.

Big Blue Folder

While in the waiting area, prior to the meeting starting, John and Jane discussed the idea of removing some long-term information notices from the notice boards and putting them in a folder to be placed in the waiting room. The group generally thought that it would be a good idea and Jackie agreed that the practice would provide folders.

The group also agreed that this would empower any of the members to free up space on the notice boards as the notices would not be destroyed, merely filed.

Self-Management Courses

Lynne gave a short explanation of Self-Management workshops that are available to people living with long-term conditions in the Hoyland area. She hoped the PRG could help publicise the courses and asked if Drs could mention to suitable patients the existence of the workshops. The group asked Lynne if she could provide more material that could be put in the Big Blue Folder and given to GPs and Nurses to hand out.

Well Chemist

The on-site chemist was discussed. It appears that, in addition to the 48 hour delay between ordering a repeat prescription and it being available for collection, if it was sent electronically to the Well Chemist, there was a further 48 hour delay. In the old system, once someone had a picked up their paper prescription they could walk across the room to the chemist and usually get their order in a few minutes.

The automatic nominated chemist system was discussed and Jackie explained that anyone wanting to could be un-nominated.

New Website

Jackie informed the group that the practice was looking to redesign their website and asked members to forward her examples of good GP websites together with any ideas and suggestions.  Part of the redesign is the necessity to allow patients limited access to their notes which must be in place by 31st March 2016.

Lynne asked how much access patients would have. Jackie explained that patients would have limited access to ‘coded’ notes and that patients would not be allowed to amend the notes. Jackie asked if the PRG could help publicise these changes.

Agenda for next Meeting

Provisional topics for the next meeting are:

· Patient Stories – how we collect and circulate these - Everyone

· Self-Management Workshops – more information about what these are and who could benefit - Lynne

· Access to On-Line Notes – more information about what this will mean to patients – everyone, with Practice Managers providing more information if possible

· Review of Terms of Reference 
More topics can be added before the next meeting or added to any other business.

Next Meeting

The next meeting will be on 10th February 2016.
John thanked everybody for coming and closed the meeting. 
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